
Factual Changes to the report of the Nursing Collegiate Review Committee March 2025: 

 

Page 1, Executive Summary, strengths, bullet #1 should read:   

The College is ranked as the number one public nursing college in the US, which has increased 
student applicants to 700 per year in Academic Year (AY) 2024-2025 (up from 470 in AY 2023-24). 

 

Page 3 under 3.b. should read: 

The new Master of Science in Nursing—Entry into Practice program shows potential to 
significantly increase the nursing workforce in Iowa. Enrollment in the program has steadily 
increased from 15 students in January 2023 to 35 students in January 2025, and institutional 
leadership indicated a strong capacity for further growth. The first class graduated in August 2024 
with a 93% retention rate, and 12 of the 14 students stayed in Iowa to work, including 10 at UIHC. 
Overall, the Master of Science in Nursing—Entry into Practice program is on track to increase the 
graduation of new nurses in the College by 30% within the next two to three years. This program 
seems to be a resounding success.  
 

 

Page 3 under 3.c. should read (corrections and some additional clarification): 

The College currently has 3+1 partnerships with 12 community colleges in Iowa (12 community 
college districts, 21 unique locations). This agreement allows graduates of associate degree 
programs to transfer to UI to finish their BSN degree in one year through the RN-BSN program. 
Over 85% of students admitted into this program come from 3+1 partnerships. The College is 
exploring a dual enrollment program that would allow University of Iowa students who have 
completed prerequisite nursing courses to  dual enroll in a partnering  community college to 
complete an associate degree in nursing while they are completing the BSN requirements at the UI 
hereby graduating with degrees from both institutions. 
 

Page 7 under collegiate leadership a title change: 

Valerie Garr, Academic Services Specialist 

 


